
 
 

June 16, 2021 
 
 

Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street NE  
Washington, D.C. 20554 

 
Subject: ITU Cost Recovery Fees for Umbra Lab, Inc. 

 
Dear Ms. Dortch, 

Umbra Lab, Inc. (“Umbra”) is aware that as a result of actions taken at the International 
Telecommunication Union’s 1998 Plenipotentiary Conference, and modified subsequently by 
the ITU Council, processing fees are charged by the ITU for satellite network filings.  As a 
consequence, Federal Communication Commission applicants are responsible for any and all 
fees charged by the ITU. Umbra hereby states that it is aware of this requirement and 
unconditionally accepts all cost recovery responsibilities associated with the ITU filings for the 
Umbra satellite constellation. Please address all correspondence related to the Umbra satellite 
constellation to the following point of contact. 

 
Point of Contact Name: Iulia Davies 
Organization Name: Umbra Lab, Inc. 
Address: 133 E De La Guerra Street, #39, Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
Email: iulia.davies@umbra.space 
Telephone Number: (805) 455-3507 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

/s/ Iulia Davies  
 
Iulia Davies 
Legal Counsel 


